Report 2009 Setac Italian Branch

During the year 2009 Setac Italia has been involved in four distinct areas:
1) On 29 - 30 June and 1 July 09 Setac Italia participated in the organization of the Italian School of Monitoring and Remediation of Contaminated Sites. (see annex 1). 30 June 09 the Setac Italia meeting elected Dr. Anna Barra Caracciolo as the new Vice President with the concurrence of all participants (see annex 2).
2) The activities of the Setac Italia were disseminated by the production of a depliant that was distributed around Italy to promote participation in the further conference organized for October 2009 (see annex 3).
3) On 31 October 09 Setac Italia organized a one day conference in the framework of “Ecomondo” (13th International Trade Fair of Material & Energy Recovery and Sustainable Development), an Italian meeting held every year in Rimini and involving more than 50,000 participants.

The meeting was successful and the list of oral communications is reported in annex 3.

4) After an in-depth discussion with the board of the Italian Society of Ecology (SITE) and the Society of Environmental Chemistry, it was decided to organize the next national meeting of Setac Italia in collaboration with SITE. The conference will be held in Rome from 27 to 30 September 2010.

From 24 May 2010 the new President of Setac Italian Branch will be Dr. Anna Barra Caracciolo and, as such, she will be responsible for all contacts with Setac Europe and the organization of activities during 2010.  I shall, at the same time, become Past President.
